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All Members Welcome 
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Willow Ridge Civic Association 

www.wrca.info  

From the President’s Desk 

 

       Dear Friends and Neighbors 
  
October is a very important month for the WRCA; it’s when we kick-off our 
annual membership drive, which is the life-blood of the organization.  Every 
homeowner will receive a copy of the newsletter along with an invoice for 
joining the Association.  As always, our goal is to keep residents informed of 
the programs/activities being offered, work towards resolving homeowner 
complaints, and more important, what’s going on in our neighborhood.  Your 
continued support is greatly appreciated!    
  
In addition to our membership drive, October is also the month for canvassing 
new board members.  I’m happy to report that the majority of the existing 
Board is returning, but we do have openings for two (2) new members.  The 
sole purpose of the Civic Association is for the mutual benefit of all residents 
in Willow Ridge.  This is one of the largest and longest chartered organizations 
in Erie County and its survival is contingent on a viable and functioning 
Board.   That’s why donating a small amount of your time benefits everyone in 
the community.  If you need more information, contact any board mem-
ber.  Please, help out by getting involved! 
  
Our next event is the Children’s Halloween Party on Saturday October 27 @ 
Willow Ridge Elementary.  See the newsletter for more information. 
  
Our next meeting is Tuesday October 9 @ 7:30 at the Ellicott 
Creek Fire Hall. 
 Sincerely, 

 

Ed Goetz 

OCTOBER  IS OCTOBER  IS OCTOBER  IS OCTOBER  IS 

WRCA WRCA WRCA WRCA     

MEMBERSHIP MEMBERSHIP MEMBERSHIP MEMBERSHIP     

RENEWAL TIME!RENEWAL TIME!RENEWAL TIME!RENEWAL TIME!    

SEE PAGE 3SEE PAGE 3SEE PAGE 3SEE PAGE 3    
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UFFALOUFFALO 

EHABEHAB 

ROUPROUP 

    Buffalo Rehab Group Physical Therapy, PC 
  

  
 

  
 
 
  

 
  
  

 “Rehab with Results for >20 years” 
…5 Greater Buffalo locations, including service to… 

  
    Tonawandas/ Wheatfield/                          Amherst/ Clarence/ 
 Grand Island/ Niagara Falls:                             Lockport: 

       213-0772                             568-1251 

www.buffalorehab.com 

  

  

~ specializing in orthopedic/ sports medicine/ vestibular care 
~ also offering: spinal decompression (at PT prices!!!) 
                        : aquatic rehabilitation 
~ call today for an appointment w/ or w/o MD referral 

 

Who will win the Christmas Lighting Contest this year?  Find out in January!  Winners and 

Honorable Mentions will be listed in the January 2013 Wind-in-the-Willows! 

ELLICOTT CREEK FIRE COMPANYELLICOTT CREEK FIRE COMPANYELLICOTT CREEK FIRE COMPANYELLICOTT CREEK FIRE COMPANY 

Annual Open House 

Saturday, October 13, 2012 

1pm—4pm 
 

Meet and greet with real firefighters * See real fire trucks in action * Walk through a real 

smoke house * Dive team and firefighting demonstrations * Law enforcement  
K-9 demonstrations * UNYTS blood drive  Noon—4pm * Chicken BBQ sale 

 

ATTEND OUR OPEN HOUSE AND ENTER YOUR NAME TO  

WIN A RIDE TO SCHOOL ON A FIRE TRUCK!!! 
 

Ellicott Creek Fire Co. is located at 45 South Ellicott Creek Rd. (behind the Grapevine Restaurant) 
Proudly Providing the Towns of Amherst & Tonawanda, NY  With Fire and EMS Services Since 1945 

 

Call 691-7439 for more information  
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Joseph R. 

Battaglia  
Licensed Real Estate Professional 

“Willow Ridge’s Hardest 

Working Realtor” 

AAA Western and 
Central New York 

100 International Drive 
Buffalo, NY 14221 

AAA.com 

Nicole Caruana 
Specializing in Disney Destinations 
  

716-867-6377 
ncaruana@nyaaa.com 
  

www.magic-makers.com/aaa/

ncaruana 

 

Join WRCA or Renew your Membership NOW 

WRCA 2013 Membership Drive Begins October 1st  
 
Membership fees remain the same as 2012 - $14.00 if sent by November 15th and $15.00 if sent after November 15th.   
 

The 2013 Membership Drive provide two methods to join WRCA or renew your membership – an invoice system or 
on-line via PayPal.  Payment deadline is December 31st. 
 

Invoice:  Your invoice is in this Wind-in-the-Willows along with an addressed return envelope.   
 

PayPal payment:  You can access PayPal, a secure method to make your payment via the WRCA website - 
www.wrca.info.  
 

Join or Renew to ensure: 
Wind-in-the-Willows will be delivered to your home monthly.  Our monthly newsletter – provides many de-
tails about the latest happenings in Willow Ridge and the upcoming free events for the children.  It also con-
tains neighborhood news, our own free “Classified” section, and notices of special activities.   If you prefer to 
receive WITW via e-mail only, please check “Going Green” on the invoice information. 
   

2013 WRCA Directory will be delivered to your home in March 2013.  Our community directory – includes a 
neighborhood listing, money saving coupons, services and businesses in our community.  In addition there 
are important phone numbers. You will also find a babysitter listing, a detailed map of our community, a 
guide to our annual events, and more! 
 

E-WIND – if you provide your e-mail address on the invoice information, you will receive Wind-in-the-

Willows electronically as well as a hard copy.  You can choose the electronic only option by checking the 
“Going Green” option. You will also receive e-mail notification of events within our community. 

 
We respect your privacy.  We will not be publishing e-mail addresses, and will continue our policy of not sharing our 
membership information with anyone. 
 

REASON #1 TO DO IT TODAY -- YOU DON’T HAVE TO PUT IT ON THE “TO DO” LIST!!! 

voice-mail: (716)743-5610  
e-mail: 
 JoeHasHome4u@aol.com  
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 Job Opportunity: 

Are you social, dynamic, motivated, and willing to 

work for some extra cash?  How about a paid posi-

tion in the WRCA???   An 

Advertising Sales/Coordinator is Wanted to han-

dle ads for the Wind-in-Willows 
and Directory.  Interested candi-

dates may contact Ed Goetz (691-

7079) or Cam Hill (906-1118).  

 

Tote Storage   

Many people are unaware that the 

Town of Amherst requires that gar-

bage and recycling totes be stored in-

side the garage or behind the house.  

Let’s do our part to keep our neighbor-

hood picture perfect!  Thank you,  

Willow Ridge!  
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To Submit Articles 
 for the Wind-in-the-Willows, email:  

wiweditor@gmail.com and be sure to 

put witw in the subject box; or place 

signed articles in porch box at 221 

North Brier Road.  The deadlines for 

each month are located in the left 

margin on the front page of the news-

letter.  

 

Jim Cwierley reported that the CERT team is formally 
under way creating their disaster response plan.  Jim 
also mentioned that there will be information forthcom-
ing regarding a neighborhood watch program. 
 
Open Forum:  Discussion was continued about the role 
of the block reps.  The committee put together in June 
will continue to update this program. 
New events within the association were discussed at 
length.  Currently, no new events are planned.  It was 
suggested working with Average Joe’s for a pay one 
price Octoberfest as the Town of Amherst has not been 
able to give a firm response about using Bedford Park 
for this event.  Several ideas were mentioned for the fu-
ture events and various board members are willing to 
look into these ideas.  It was also discussed that the 
board put a survey together asking the community what 
type of events they would like to see.    
 
Tom Amodeo offered to help with social media for the 
association.   
 
Adjournment: With no further business to discuss, a 
motion was made by Jim Cwierley and seconded by 
Carol Zaffram to adjourn at 8:36 p.m.  The next meeting 
is Tuesday, October 9, 2012 at the Ellicott Creek Fire 
Hall at 7:30 p.m.  All Willow Ridge residents are wel-
come. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Debbie Goetz 
For Secretary Dawn M. Cwierley. 

WRCA MINUTES 

September 12, 2012 
 
President Ed Goetz called the meeting to order at 
7:35 p.m.  Also present were Vice President Karen 
Tyno, Treasurer Rick VonLangen. Board members 
present were Jim Cwierley, Debbie Goetz, Bill VanS-
plunder, Carol Zaffram and Connie Holovics. Also in 
attendance were Lynn Getzin, Membership Chair and 
Tom Amodeo. 
 
Secretary Minutes: A motion was made by Karen 
Tyno to approve the secretary minutes from the June 
meeting.  Jim Cwierley seconded and board approval 
followed. 
 
Treasurer Report:  Rick VonLangen reported that 
there is currently $10,515.22 in the bank. Bills for 
editor, printing, and National Night Out have all been 
paid.  Jim Cwierley made a motion to approve, sec-
onded by Karen Tyno and board approval was 
granted. 
 
President’s Report: Ed Goetz had nothing to report. 
 

Old Business: National Night out was attended by 
over 286 individuals.  John Miller and Bob Sieman 
did a great job coordinating the event.  It was dis-
cussed how well the event is attended and enjoyed by 
all.   
   
President Ed Goetz discussed that many of the board 
members terms are up in December and asked  if they 
would be returning. Six will be returning, three will 
not, one member was not present, and there was one 
new volunteer.  Carol Zaffram offered to reach out to 
the Willow Ridge PTA and the Boy Scouts to explain 
the association and the need for volunteers.  It was 
also requested that Ed Goetz discuss the Association 
in his monthly letter. 
 
Membership:  Lynn Getzin asked for board approval 
of the membership invoice.  Board approval was 
granted.  All households in the neighborhood will be 
sent a Wind-in-the-Willows and an invoice for the 
month of October.  The board also discussed printing 
email addresses in the directory.  It was voted unani-
mously not to print them.   
 
The Junior Recreation Committee noted that the 
Children’s Halloween Party will be Saturday, Octo-
ber 27, 2012 from 12:30 to 2:30 at Willow Ridge 
Elementary. 
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Neighborhood 

News 

Want to welcome a new neighbor to Willow 

Ridge?  Contact Debbie Goetz, 691-7079 

OR  Karen Tyno, 691-4461 for a welcome letter 

&  directory.    

You are invited to a You are invited to a You are invited to a You are invited to a     
meeting of the meeting of the meeting of the meeting of the     

Willow Ridge Civic Willow Ridge Civic Willow Ridge Civic Willow Ridge Civic     
Association Association Association Association     

on on on on     
October 9, 2012 October 9, 2012 October 9, 2012 October 9, 2012     

At 7:30pmAt 7:30pmAt 7:30pmAt 7:30pm    
    

At the At the At the At the     
Ellicott Creek Fire Ellicott Creek Fire Ellicott Creek Fire Ellicott Creek Fire     

DepartmentDepartmentDepartmentDepartment    
    

Wanted:  Board MembersWanted:  Board MembersWanted:  Board MembersWanted:  Board Members    
    

It’s a great neighborhood!It’s a great neighborhood!It’s a great neighborhood!It’s a great neighborhood!    
Help keep it that wayHelp keep it that wayHelp keep it that wayHelp keep it that way————    

Get involved!!Get involved!!Get involved!!Get involved!!    

Welcome 
Neighbors on Brookpark would like to extend a 
hearty welcome to Eric Sonnenberger and Jessica 
Mayer who have moved into #110.  May you have 
many happy years here in Willow Ridge! 
 

Congratulations 

Sylvia and Jim Nealon of Brookpark Dr. wel-
come their first grandchild to the family.  Ea-
mon McSherry Nealon was born on September 
4 at 8lb, 4 oz to proud parents, Sean and Lauren 
Nealon.  The happy family resides in Redlands, 
California. 

A big thank you for Dave Tirado, Jack and Wendy 

Hauenstein for making the fundraiser in August a suc-

cess!  We want to thank Classics Family RV Rental, 

the many local businesses, the many friends, customers, 

co-workers, bakers, the 

many that made baskets, 

and the neighbors in this 

community for their gener-

osity.  Dave was blessed 

beyond belief.  Thank you 

for being wonderful 

neighbors and caring so. 
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Classified  
 Classified is a service provided for the use of  Willow Ridge 

Civic Association members free of charge.  Please print or 

type your ad on a full-sized sheet of paper.  Sign your ad (not 

the envelope) and include your address and phone number.  

Classified is not to be used for business purposes.   Deliver to 

221 N. Brier and place in porch box, or email to wiwedi-

tor@gmail.com.    

 

For Sale: 

 
Electronics:  Unlocked Iphone 4s,16 gb,T-mobile, white, 4 

mths old, asking $425.00.  Paid $650.00. 564-2773 

Estate Sale:  Dining Room Table:  beautiful Dining Room 
Table made of pecan wood with two additional leaves. 
Comes with custom made cover and six fantastic chairs.  
$2500.00  *  DVD/Game Cabinet:  Fits 160 DVD’s, 240 
CD’s or 75+ Games 14” Deep x 24” Wide x 45” Tall  
$50.00 *  End Tables: Dark brown, 1 square with doors, 1 
hexagon with doors 24” x 24” 16” Tall   $60.00 for set of 
two.  *  Beautiful Lamps- Dark Blue Glass base with White 
Shade tops $50.00 for set of two.  *  Coffee Table: Dark 
Hardwood, 20” Deep x 48” Wide x 18” Tall  $25.00  * 
Computer Desk:  $50.00  *  Lamp with base and shelf:  
$25.00  *  Computer: 3 years old, Comes with keyboard, 
monitor and speakers:  $75.00  *  Cross Country Ski Ma-
chine:   $60.00  Call Denise or Bruce at 716.564.2719  

 
 
 

Household:  Lighted evergreen style garlands, 24’ 
long, $20. ea. Or 2/$35.  691-9197  

 
Household:  China cabinet, walnut-mahogany, 75” H 
x 58” L x 16” W, excellent condition, $100. * Wine 
rack, standing burnt wrought iron, holds 20 bottles, 
strong and in excellent condition, $25. * King-size 
bedspread, powder blue, new, unused and lovely, $25.  
691-3599 
 
Instrument:  Piano, KRAKAUER, smaller upright, 
excellent condition, 
bench, pad, cassette teaching course, some music. 
$300  691-8538,   

 
Townhouse for sale:  Impressive, located in demand 
area Charter Oaks. From the entry foyer to the en-
closed patio, everything is stylish and bright! Unit has 
new laminate floors in the living rooms and dining 
rooms, stairway and one of the bedrooms. Master bed-
room has walk-in closet and new crown molding. 
1,152 square feet; 2 bedrooms (each with 2 closets); 1 
1/2 bathrooms; Finished Basement 
Central Air; Price: $99,900. Contact Donna Reynolds 

with MJ Peterson: (716) 866-1348 

  
Music Lessons:  Beginner piano, beginner to interme-
diate guitar, all experience theory. Call 691-8614 or 
email at orvisfc@yahoo.com. $15 half hour, $20 
whole. 

 
Piano Lessons Available:  Welcome children and 
adults. Experienced teacher.  Half hour lessons - 
$20.  Call 691- 8048. 

Purr-fect Cat Care 
We feed, we play, we clean up 

 

Are you going on vacation and    
need  home cat care? 
 

I live in  Willow Ridge on   
Beaumont Drive. 
   
Give me call. I can schedule cat 
feeding litter box care and lots  
of tender loving playtime. I’ll 
treat your pets as my own. 

 

Call Geri-957-3854       Cell-208-7082 
galadkins@yahoo.com 

 

 

 

The Swimkins swim club would like to thank everyone in 

Willow Ridge that donated to their recent can/bottle 

drive.  The club raised $720 that will be sent to the John-

son family that lost their home and daughter due to a pro-

pane explosion in July.  We also received cash donations.  

We all know that Willow Ridge neighbors are the best 

and now the Johnson family knows that too.  Our club 

was touched with the kindness and support shown for this 

worthy cause.  I also want to apologize to any house that 

we may have missed., we tried our best  to find every 

bag.  The weather made it a little challenging that day. 



Wind-in-the-Willows 

Willow Ridge Civic Association 
 
 

October                     
2012 

PRESORT STD 
US POSTAGE 

PAID 
PERMIT #862 

BUFFALO  NY 

Keep the Kids Safe!   

Local school kids are back to school. The WRCA reminds 

drivers to be extra vigilant and drive smart in residential areas 

and school zones. A few reminders to help keep your kids 

safe while walking and biking to and school. Please ask them 

to: 

·       Always cross the street with an adult until age 10 

·       Cross the street at corners using traffic signals & cross-

walks 

·       Look left, right and left again prior to crossing 

·       Wear bright or reflective clothing to increase visibility 

·       Always walk, never run when crossing streets 

·       Walk on sidewalks or paths 

·       Walk facing traffic or as far away from the road as possi-

ble if there are no sidewalks 

·       Never run out into the street or cross between parked 

cars 

·       Reduce distractions – Stay Alert! – Don’t text or keep 

headphones on while walking  

·       If riding a bike, scooter or skateboard, ALWAYS wear 

the appropriate helmet – walk, don’t ride across the street and 

use hand signals 

 

For parents and drivers:  

·       Slow down & be alert in residential areas and 

school zones 

·       Reduce distractions inside your car  

·       Be sure all the riders in your vehicle are properly 

restrained, everyone should have their own seat belt 

·       Remember, children under 13 are safer in the back 

seat, and it’s the law. 

  

 

Children’s Halloween PartyChildren’s Halloween PartyChildren’s Halloween PartyChildren’s Halloween Party    

Saturday, October 27, 2012 Saturday, October 27, 2012 Saturday, October 27, 2012 Saturday, October 27, 2012     

12:30 to 2:30 12:30 to 2:30 12:30 to 2:30 12:30 to 2:30     

    Willow Ridge Elementary.Willow Ridge Elementary.Willow Ridge Elementary.Willow Ridge Elementary.    

 Kids, join us for some 

G-G-Ghostly fun!! 


